

## Part 1: Reading

**Task 1:** Read Penelope's description of her dream house and answer the questions below.  
(20 marks) – (Each of the 8 items is 2.5 marks)



**Penelope\_SW**

I love big places and my dream house is really fantastic! It's by the sea and it's got a beautiful garden. There's a garage for two cars. What else? Let me think. Oh, yes, there's a fabulous kitchen and a dining room next to it. The living room is very comfortable with a sofa between two white lamps, a bookcase, a big LED TV, a lovely rug under a coffee table and a huge window with a sea view. There are three bedrooms: one for my mum and dad, one for me and one for our occasional guests. And, of course, three bathrooms. In my bedroom there's a beautiful bed with some cushions on it. There's a rug under my bed, a wardrobe and a desk. And on my desk I've got a super trendy laptop, an iPad and a vase of flowers. There are many mirrors on my bedroom walls. I just love them. I dream of a house like this all the time. Perhaps my dream will come true someday!

- 1 Is Penelope's dream house in the city?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 2 Are there two garages in this house?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 3 Has this dream house got two or three bedrooms?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 4 In what room is there a sofa and a rug?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 5 Where's the sofa?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 6 Where's the rug in Penelope's bedroom?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 7 Where are the cushions?  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 8 What has Penelope got on her desk?  
\_\_\_\_\_

## Part 2: Grammar, vocabulary and writing

**Task 1:** Complete the questions and match them with the answers. Use letters. (10 marks)

- 1 \_\_\_\_\_ there any boxes under the desk? [ ]
- 2 \_\_\_\_\_ the magazines? [ ]
- 3 Where \_\_\_\_\_ the dictionary? [ ]
- 4 \_\_\_\_\_ a picture \_\_\_\_\_ the wall? [ ]
- 5 \_\_\_\_\_ your shoes \_\_\_\_\_ your bed? [ ]

- a Yes, there is.
- b No, they aren't. They're in my wardrobe.
- c Yes, there are three.
- d They're on my bedside table.
- e It's in the bookcase.

**Task 2:** Write a suggestion or a recommendation for each of the statements below. Use the phrases in the box. (20 marks)

the dentist's   in bed   your mobile phone  
the grass   an aspirin

- 1 I'm in the park.  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 2 I've got a toothache.  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 3 I'm at the cinema.  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 4 I've got a headache.  
\_\_\_\_\_
- 5 I've got a terrible cold and a temperature.  
\_\_\_\_\_

**Task 3:** Complete the sentences with a suitable preposition and an item from the table. (10 marks)

| Prepositions                    | Items                                      |
|---------------------------------|--------------------------------------------|
| in   on   under (x2)<br>between | living room   desk   bed<br>table   garage |

- 1 This dining room is lovely! There's a vase of flowers \_\_\_\_\_ the \_\_\_\_\_.

- 2 There are two boxes \_\_\_\_\_ the \_\_\_\_\_ in my office.
- 3 The bathroom is \_\_\_\_\_ the dining room and the \_\_\_\_\_.
- 4 The car's \_\_\_\_\_ the \_\_\_\_\_.
- 5 A: Are your trainers in your bedroom \_\_\_\_\_ your \_\_\_\_\_?  
B: Yes, mum. Why? Is there any problem?

**Task 4:** Circle the correct option. (10 marks)

- 1 There are / is two small rugs on / in the living room.
- 2 A: Mum, we got / 've got stomachache.  
B: Well, eat / don't eat junk food all the time, children.
- 3 A: Is / Are there any posters in / on your bedroom walls?  
B: Yes, there are three big colourful pictures of my favourite sportspeople.
- 4 A: Where's a / the thermometer, Millie?  
B: Oh, there it is! It's in / under my bed, mum. Look!
- 5 There is / are a big LED TV in my bedroom. It's between my desk and / or the wardrobe.

## Writing

Write a description of your dream house or flat. Use the prompts below. (30 marks)

- Where is it? In the city centre? In the mountains? By the sea?
- Big or small? How many rooms?
- Furniture in each room
- Garage? Swimming pool? Or both?
- Anything else?

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30